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NUMBER: 12. 
 

SUBJECT:  

Approve Final Acceptance for Maintenance of the Range Wash - Ann Branch Project, Bid Number 1581 and 

CIP Project No. 10457; and Authorize Filing the Notice of Completion. (Ward 1-Barron) (For Possible Action) 

REQUESTED BY: 

Dale Daffern, Director, Public Works 

WARD: 

 1 - Mayor Pro Tempore Barron 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That City Council approve the Final Acceptance for Maintenance and Authorize Filing the Notice of 

Completion. 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT: None  

EXPLANATION:N/A 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

N/A 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

The Range Wash – Ann Branch Project involved the construction of a reinforced concrete box (RCB) storm 

drain system on Ann Road form Hollywood Boulevard to Mount Hood Street, and north on Mount Hood 

Street to approximately 300 feet south of Tropical Parkway. The work included RCB storm drains, reinforced 

concrete pipe (RCP) lateral storm drains, drop inlets, manholes, and cast-in-place transition structures. Other 

associated improvements included relocation of water lines; removal and replacement of bituminous 

pavement, curb, median islands, and pavement markings; and removal of RCP lines and other existing storm 

drain facilities.   

 

At the January 15, 2020 meeting, City Council awarded the construction contract for the Range Wash – Ann 

Branch Project to Las Vegas Paving Corporation in the amount of $6,586,705. 

 

The project was completed on time with a final construction cost of $6,347,279, and is ready for final 

acceptance.  Upon final acceptance of the Project, the Notice of Completion will be signed by the Mayor and 

recorded at the Office of the County Recorder.  As per the contract, the contractor is required to guarantee 

the work for one year, effective December 29, 2020. 

 

 

 


